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Dear Friends,

It’s been a hot, muggy summer, not conducive to work, and many of my summer tasks, such as a grand tidy up both in my flat and study - as well as in the church office - are still only half done.  This last weekend the autumn programme kicked off with the visit of a group of four folk from one of my link churches, St John’s, Henley-in-Arden.  They appreciated the opportunity to see the church in action as well as enjoying the city’s Festa Major.  Schools don’t go back until the middle of the month, and it won’t be until October that everything is back in full swing.

But first things first – holidays!  A special gathering with life-long friends in France in June; five days near Antwerp with a Bolivian friend and her family; and six days in my usual chilling-out spot in the Catalan countryside.  Then there were also four days in Valencia, which was semi-work, but made a nice change in the middle of August.  So I haven’t done too badly this year for time out and away, and I still have a number of days left to take when it suits me.   Huge thanks to the various people who provided hospitality!  The only down-side of being away was that when I came back from Valencia I found that my flat had been burgled.  Not much was taken – there wasn’t much of value to take – but I have hopes that the insurance money will not only replace the stolen laptop computer belonging to the church, but also cover my forthcoming dentist bills!  

Trying to think back before the holidays: the Synod in May was the best I recall in my ten years here.  The new Diocesan Plan was approved, and I was re-elected as Vice-President of the Standing Committee, so the regular trips to Madrid will continue.  Pray for the implementation of the Diocesan Plan and that it will facilitate growth.  The United effort “Prop de tu” in July went quite well, especially the Gospel concert in the park which attracted an audience of several thousand for a clear Gospel message, and helped draw the participating churches together.  In Barcelona, the Whitten and Gifford families are now installed ready to get to work once their children (five between them and therefore a ready-made Sunday School!) are settled into school.  Pray for them as they meet people, look for the opportunities that the Lord will put before them and take decisions about meeting places and weekly services.  And also for Juan Carlos, the musician of the little Barcelona group, who this month returns to Bolivia after six years in Spain without seeing his family who remained at home.  

September is now here and will be a very social month as we regroup after the summer.  In fact, this year for the first time I feel we have not lost much ground over the summer months.  Usually it takes us until November to get back to where we were in June, but I think that this year it will be much, much quicker.  Here’s the calendar for September:

12       Fellowship day for the 20-30’s out in the countryside

19 Picnic at Tordera with folk from St. George’s, Barcelona, and Madremanya.

20 Preside at Holy Communion and preach in Reus.

26 Diocesan Standing Committee in Madrid

27 All-age service, with a baptism.  Continuing with our international theme for lunches, this one will be prepared by a Chilean couple.

In October activities will begin to settle into a routine, although there are a few special things already lined up:

10-16 I will be representing Bishop Carlos at a meeting of the Porvoo Contact Group in Finland.

18 Visit of The Episcopal Chorale from Los Angeles to sing in our Sunday service.

19-25 Exhibition in the church: “7 voices, 1 road to peace”; with a lecture by Bishop Carlos on 23rd about the role of the church in reconciliation.  

24 Meeting in Valencia of pastors, readers and leaders of the churches of Area I of the Diocese (my “patch” – the east coast of Spain and Majorca).

25 Service and meal to celebrate the church’s anniversary.

31 Televised service to celebrate Reformation Day.  This year it will be transmitted from one of Sabadell’s Baptist churches.

And November follows on: 

1 Ordination to the priesthood of two Rafa’s, Rafa Arencón who leads the mission in Reus, and Rafa Arias who manages the Anglican Student Centre in Salamanca as well as running the church there.  The ordination will be in the cathedral in Madrid.

6,7
Consultation and prayer for mission in Europe at St. Aldate’s, Oxford.  Come and join the prayer on the Saturday if you are anywhere within reach!

8 Taking advantage of being in England, I’ll visit St. John’s Church, Woodley.  Remembrance Sunday is not the ideal day for a visit, but there will be a mission lunch after the service and it seemed good to make the most of the airfares.

11 & 13  A repeat of last year’s lectures on “The voice of Anglican women”.

21-22 CruZial ’09, the Diocesan gathering for the 16+, in which they’ll begin to lay plans for a visit to Tanzania in 2011.

The same weekend will see a number of visitors in Sabadell to help me and the church celebrate my 60th birthday.  I don’t go in much for big celebrations, but since the last time I threw a party was more than ten years ago, it seemed about time!

28 Diocesan Finance Committee to prepare budgets.

December is still a little vague, but there will be a meeting of the Diocesan Standing Committee on 12th and an English carol service in Madremanya on 13th, for which I seem to have become the “resident preacher” – which I am quite happy about!

I cannot write from here without mentioning the economic crisis which has affected Sabadell badly, since it is an industrial city.  Week after week we see the effects, as Social Services send us a continuing stream of people in need of help with food.  They are having to employ 15 new social workers to try to keep the queues down.  The Rebost Solidari, the uniting and coordinating of the efforts of different churches to meet these needs, should be up and running by the end of this month, but what is proposed for the immediate future falls far short of the original vision.  Personally, I derive greater satisfaction in seeing the clothes go out, as this brings a triple benefit: we meet a need, we recycle what other people don’t want, and in addition the 0,20€ we ask for helps us buy more food for the needy.  

You will no doubt be feeling the effects of the crunch, as are your churches.  In faith, SAMS has just transferred to the diocese the money to cover the salary of myself and others to the end of the year.  I say “in faith”, because much of SAMS’ income comes in during the final weeks of the year even though the money goes out steadily throughout the year. This year, faith is really being put to the test and Phil Tadman, of the Finance department at the address below, would be delighted to hear from you. Once again, special thanks to those individuals and churches that have given recently towards my support.  I am so grateful to you all, especially in these difficult days!
SAMS and CMS are continuing to work out the creation of the new joint entity.  Once or twice communications have arrived in which Iberia seems to have been forgotten, and even though this is not anyone’s intention, it is rather unsettling.  Please keep this whole process in your prayers.

And thank you to you all for your prayers and support in so many ways.  May our loving Father pour out on you the abundance of His blessing. 

With love in the Lord Jesus

Sue

SAMS  is a Registered Charity, Nº 221328




Please send changes of address to:
Allen Gardiner Cottage 






Mrs. Marion Forrester,

Pembury Road, 







66 Pearson Park, Hull HU5 

Tunbridge Wells







Hull HU5 2TQ

Kent TN2 3QU





Crònica Catalana














.








